Ad-hoc Joint Meeting of the Needs Assessment Task Force (NATF)/
 Information Management Task Force (IMTF)
on the North Africa Crisis

Wednesday 9th March 2011, OCHA
The chairs of the IASC NATF and IMTF welcomed participants to an ad-hoc joint meeting on the North Africa Crisis. They  noted that the meeting had been called in order to provide global support to field operations, while coordination mechanisms were being put in place (and in particular the formation of an HCT).  
Update on OCHA`s needs assessment activities 
Mr. Fawad Hussein, Assessment Coordinator (OCHA) who was deployed on March 4, 2011, to the Tunisia-Libya border, provided a briefing on the on-going needs assessment coordination activities undertaken. Mr. Hussein was working with agencies to harmonize assessments, and to support the eventual undertaking of a joint assessment. He was also working closely with the UNDAC team. Mr. Huseein noted that:
· A contingency planning exercise is underway.  This exercises focuses on 8 districts in western Libya, and  is preparing for a potential refugee caseload of 300,000. 
· A survey is being planned in Choucha camp: Mr. Huseein noted that a 500-sample survey was being undertaken in the Choucha camp to better understand the conditions inside Libya. Since a majority (approx 85%) of the 15,000 people in Choucha Camp are Bangladeshis, it is understood that the findings may not provide a solid understanding of the conditions of Libyans (relative to migrants) in the country. 
· An Assessment Working Group (AWG) has been convened. Co-chaired by OCHA and UNHCR, the AWG is a forum to coordinate assessments and the consolidation of information. The first meeting would be held on March 10 to discuss the 500-sample survey and also the organization of a joint inter-agency assessment into Libya (17 km into the border with Tunisia - note this is different from the mission being undertaken by the HC to Tripoli). The assessment is pending UNDSS approval.  
Action Point: Agencies will touch base with their field staff, to encourage participation in the Assessment Working Group.  
Update on OCHA Information Management Activities
Brendan McDonald (Chair, IMTF) recalled that the MTF met on 1st March, where it was agreed that in absence of an information management structure in the field, agencies would be playing this role at headquarters. 

Libya Crisis Map: Andrej Verity (OCHA) presented the Libya Crisis Map (http://libyacrisimap.net/) and the work that had been undertaken by Volunteer Technical Communities (VTCs) through CrisisMappers, to map social media, news reports and official situation reports.  The VTCs are also supporting OCHA’s work to collect 3W information and to map it live.  The VTCs provided through CrisisMappers will step down on March 14th and OCHA is looking into recruiting other volunteers to continue their work. Agencies welcomed this new initiative, though questions were raised by one agency about how clusters/sectors might vet the data and feed into the analysis.  
Action Point: Agencies supported OCHA’s initiative to identify additional volunteers, and asked OCHA to provide feedback on this. It was also agreed that a policy discussion was needed within the IM TF on the topic of volunteer technical communities and in particular relative to how Clusters/Agencies could lead on the analysis of the information collected by them.  

Common Operational Data Sets (CODs): Chad Hendrix (OCHA) presented the work undertaken on the CODs for the Libyan crisis (found at: http://www.unitar.org/unisat/libya) CODS have been posted for all themes except hydrography, and include administrative boundaries (level I), populated places, population profile and humanitarian profile. Participants were reminded that as per the IASC Guidelines endorsed in 2010, the CODs belong to the humanitarian community and agencies are encouraged to share any data that they have that might improve them. For example, OCHA is setting up a system whereby the humanitarian profile COD will automatically be updated through feeds from UNHCR and IOM. One agency suggested that OCHA played a regulatory function with regards to the CODs.

Action Point: Following a brief discussion, agencies agreed that work should be undertaken to collect the administrative second level administrative boundaries.  OCHA agreed to work with UNFPA on this question.
Agency updates on needs assessment and information management activities 
WFP noted that a regional food security assessment was undertaken in collaboration with FAO and data was being finalized.
Save the Children noted that a rapid assessment was undertaken by STC, focusing health and education at the Tunisian and Egypt borders.  
UNFPA noted that a rapid assessment had been undertaken at the Tunisian border and info has been shared.

Survey of Surveys: OCHA reminded participants that planned assessments and their findings should be shared so as to be included to be included into a Survey of Surveys (SoSs). It was also noted that the Assessment Coordinator is compiling a SoSs on the Tunisian side and the OCHA Cairo Office is also tracking assessments.  A standardized template has been shared at the field level, though it can also be sent directly to agencies by contacting Andrew Alspach at Alspach@un.org  
Action Point: Agencies/Sectors agreed to share information on their planned assessments, as well as their assessment reports. These could either be emailed to the Assessment Coordinator fawadhussain@un.org  or to the OCHA Focal Point in Egypt  Khalifa1@un.org  or uploaded directly onto the Humanitarian Response in North Africa website: (http://northafrica.humanitarianresponse.info/Reports/AssessmentReports.aspx)
The process for identifying sector agency information requirements

Brendan McDonald (Chair, IMTF) requested that agencies/sectors identify their information requirements, particularly in preparation of the Flash Appeal revision. Mr. McDonald noted that in absence of clear coordination on the ground, support to agencies/sectors would be provided by OCHA HQ. Ms. Hieber-Girardet noted that this was important in light of the population of the Humanitarian Dashboard.
Key Indicators. Andrej Verity (OCHA) presented the work undertaken with the VTCs to begin populating the key humanitarian indicators (developed by Clusters with support from the NATF) as well as to begin collecting baseline data. OCHA noted that if any particular data was required, OCHA would seek to identify this either through VTCs or through a network of experts.  

Action Point: Agencies agreed to begin working with sector representatives to identify the sectoral indicators to be measured in Libya. These indicators would be reflected in sectoral pages of the Humanitarian Dashboard.  

Satellite Imagery. It was noted that the satellite imagery that had been provided by UNOSAT was very helpful in determining population movements within Libya. It was noted that agencies should coordinate their requests of such imagery. 

Action Point: Agencies agreed that requests for satellite imagery should be forwarded to Chad Hendrix (hencrixc@un.org)
Consolidating data from sectoral and inter-sectoral level

Alice Armanni-Sequi (OCHA) presented the work undertaken by OCHA on the Humanitarian dashboard for Libya. The Dashboard had been developed internally drawing on secondary data, sitreps, media, UNDAC reports.  It had been compiled on a google site by one full time staff and had been used in part for the Flash Appeal. A paper version of the Dashboard was distributed to participants, and its contents briefly described. Agencies were encouraged to consider how this might be usefully expanded to include sectoral pages. Alice noted that once agencies had developed their sectoral indicators, these could be inputted into sectoral pages using tailor-made data input forms (to be developed by OCHA). These input forms would feed into a database, to be managed by OCHA, and which would feed other information products (incl situation reports, etc).

It was also noted that while the Dashboard is currently being populated at headquarters, it should be moved to the field as soon as possible. Indeed, once the HCT is formed, the Dashboard would be used to present consolidated information, including from needs assessments, for the HCT”s analysis and decision-making.  
Action Point: Following a brief discussion, agencies agreed that they would be given an opportunity to view the Dashboard print-out and to input into it. It was agreed that the Dashboard would be made public once it was up-and-running on the Humanitarian Response in North Africa website.  Agencies also agreed to identify key sectoral focal points to support this process. A small group of agencies was also invited to discuss the data process underlying the Dashboard.[image: image1.png]
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